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	CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PELEE
NOTICE OF PASSING

OF A ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT
Zoning By-Law Amendment- 1543 McCormick Road
TAKE NOTICE THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Pelee passed By-Law No.2015-42 on the 5th day of October, 2015, under Section 34 of the Planning Act, R.S.O. 1990. C.p.13, as amended.

AND TAKE NOTICE that any person or agency may appeal to the Ontario Municipal Board in respect of the By-law by filing with the Clerk of the Township of Pelee no later than the 20th day of October, 2015, a Notice of Appeal setting out the objection to the By-law and the reasons in support of the objection.

If you wish to file an appeal with respect to the By-law to the Ontario Municipal Board, a copy of the appeal form is available from the OMB website at www.omb.gov.on.ca.  A notice of appeal must be accompanied by a certified cheque or money order in the amount of $125.00 payable to the Minister of Finance.

An explanation of the purpose and effect of the By-law is set out below.
Only individuals, corporations and public bodies may appeal a Zoning By-law to the Ontario Municipal Board.  A notice of appeal may not be filed by an unincorporated association or group.  However, a notice of appeal may be filed in the name of an individual who is a member of the association or the group on its behalf.

No person or public body shall be added as a party to the hearing of the appeal unless, before the By-law was passed, the person or public body made oral submissions at a public meeting or written submissions to the Council, or, in the opinion of the Ontario Municipal Board, there are reasonable grounds to add the person or public body as a party.

DATED AT THE TOWNSHIP OF PELEE THIS 6th DAY OF October, 2015
Wayne Miller, CAO
Township of Pelee
1045 West Shore Road
Pelee Island, ON  N0R 1MO
Telephone:    (519) 724-2931

Facsimile:      (519) 724-2470
E-mail:           wayne.miller@pelee.ca
PURPOSE AND EFFECT
THE PURPOSE of the proposed Amendment to the Zoning By-law is to permit a residence surplus to the needs of a farming operation located at 1543 McCormick Road and to prohibit the construction of a new residential use on the balance of the lands.  
 5.4 Special Provisions of the By-law is amended by adding the following new 

clauses as 5.4(c) and 5.4(d):

“(c) 
A-3

(i)  
Additional Regulation


Minimum Front Yard 
6.98 m (22.9 ft.)”

“(d)
A-4

(i)
Permitted Uses

As set out in Section 5.1, except that no new residential use is permitted.

(ii)
Additional Regulation


Minimum Lot Frontage
38.1 m (125 ft.)”



	

	


